## Midsouth Newsletter

## Member Spotlight

- Congrats to Kyra, Kate, Abby, Sam and Anna for passing Upper Level Tests.
- Well done to Savannah, Emma and Audrina for representing USPC at the USEF Pony Jumper Championships.
- \*\* Congrats to Tilly on her trip to the UK for the International Mounted Games Exchange.

#### National News

- National Youth Board Applications are due Sept 29.
- Regional Challenge ends Oct 1.
- Applications for PCIA Virtual Quiz due by Nov 1.

## To Upcoming Events

Oct 10-12 - Upper Level Test, Nashville Oct 24-26 - Upper Level Test, Louisville Nov 23 - Lessons with an NE, Knoxville TBD - Annual Meeting

#### Members

Take advantage of the National Membership Renewal early bird discount, beforeNov 15.

Entries for the Nov 23 Lessons with NE close on Oct 23rd.

\_\_\_\_\_

#### Leaders List

- 30 days notice is required for your Annual Meeting
- Year End Packets need to be completed by Nov 15
- Consider making your Club or Centers annual contribution to the Annual Fund by Oct 1

## Your Regional Officers

Lisa - Regional Supervisor (RS)
Becky, Jan, Sue, Jessy - Vice Regional
Supervisors (VRS)
Sharon - Treasurer
Clare & Laura - Horse Management
Organizers (HMO)
Peggi & Rachael - Regional
Instruction Council (RIC)
Allison - Secretary

# Midsouth Newsletter

#### Reminders

Contact the Nominating Committee if you are interested in a Regional Officer position

#### Where to find us:

Website: midsouth.ponyclub.org
FB: Midsouth Region Pony Clubs
Closed Group
FB Page: Midsouth Region Pony
Clubs
Instagram:
midsouthregionponyclubs
USPC Website: ponyclub.org

## **RS** Report

Since the last newsletter we've had a successful Upper Level Testing in Louisville, we now have a new B Eventing, 2 new C3 Eventing, and a C3 Eventing phase one, all from Covered Bridge. Also a successful completion of an HB this summer. Lessons with NE, Deb Willson, at Leg Up Equestrian was a good day, with

11 participants from 3 Clubs and Centers.

We had a fun Games Rally mid July, with 18 Competitors (3 intermediate teams and 2 W/T pairs) from 4 Clubs and Centers

We canceled the scheduled July Council zoom due to lack of rsvps. I was lucky to be able to get out to watch our Members competing at Pony Jumper Championships. They represented Midsouth and USPC very well.

Tetrathlon Rally wrapped up our Rallies for 2025. We had 6 Teams (25 Competitors) from 7 Clubs and Centers. Always a fun weekend! We held a rescheduled Council zoom in August, where, among a few other items, a Nominating Committee was approved.

Another questionnaire was sent out to leaders, about ½ have responded. We have 19 Midsouth Member signed up for Upper Level Tests this fall, which is really exciting. The Annual Meeting date is still TBD, as we try to get a little feedback on if there is interest in an 'in person' meeting with some leadership training.

Thanks, as always, to everyone that helps make activities happen, helps keep all the balls in the air, and all those that help behind the scenes! It takes a village...